CITY OF WOLVERHAMPTON COUNCIL

The Occupier

31.07.2025

Dear Sir/Madam,

Public Consultation - Bushbury Road - Proposed Local Safety Scheme

We are seeking your views on proposed road safety improvements on Bushbury Road, between Longford Road and Shawbury Road.

The Road Safety Team carries out an annual review of local roads, assessing factors such as vehicle speed and volume, collision rates involving injury to a person, and safe system principles. Locations identified as presenting a higher risk to road users are prioritised for safety improvements.

A detailed study of this section of Bushbury Road has identified nine injury collisions in the past five years, two of which resulted in serious injuries. As a result, this location has been prioritised for treatment through the Local Safety Scheme Programme for 2025/26.

Please refer to the attached information and the summary of proposed safety measures below:

- Zebra crossing near Longford Rd Introduce raised table and central refuge.
- Uncontrolled crossing near Lawrence Ave. Introduce raised table.
- Prestwood Road near Lawrence Ave Introduce build out and bollards, to improve pedestrian routes and visibility.
- Zebra crossing near Audlem Walk Introduce raised table.
- Junction of Bushbury Road / Shawbury Road Introduce a mini roundabout, with raised dome
 and signage.

How to Respond:

Please review the attached materials and send your feedback via email to: RSConsultation@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Be sure to include your postcode and use 'Bushbury Road LSS' as the subject line. Consultation closes: 29 August 2025

All feedback will be carefully considered before final decisions are made regarding the scheme.

Yours faithfully, Nick Kitchen Professional Lead – Road Safety

City of Wolverhampton Council Civic Centre, St Peters Square, Wolverhampton WV1 1SH w wolverhampton.gov.uk

@WolvesCouncil

WolverhamptonToday

